
   TREE AND LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE 
February 18, 2025 Meeting Minutes 

 
Members present and volunteer hours: Deb 3, Joe 1, Lisa 1, Barbara 1     
City Staff:  Connor Dunlap, Kent Smith, new Grounds Maintenance Supervisor  
               
October 2024 Minutes read and approved.   We did not meet in November or December 
Persons to be heard –  
Connor  - West Coast nursery order has been placed.  We are hoping for arrival of the materials in early April.  We are 
still waiting to hear from Randy Huey about sharing a shipping container.  He is planning the prep work.  We are planning 
to just cut the trees and use a chipper.  The soil will be mounded so we don’t have to worry about the tree stumps.    They 
have been building soil to use for this project.  They will also add boulders.   
We discussed the seed mix they plan to use for the non-mowed areas.  They are planning to prep the areas before seeding.  
T&L is happy to help with this project.  
Kent Smith shared his background with us, including working for a commercial landscape company.  He’s been with the 
local ground maintenance crew since 2022.     
 
Old Business  
No update on the rose project across from the pool on Japonski.   
The schedule of the seawalk extension is fall 2025. 
 
New Business 
Future projects  
Science Center wall 
Playground – they are planning a playground cleanup in March.  The city is approved for a grant to refurbish the tennis 
courts – it includes a single stall restroom.  This may get cut but they are hoping it will be affordable. 
Vennebergs needs a spring cleanup.   
Bridge entrance needs a spring cleanup.   
 
Next Meeting  
Tuesday, March 18, noon at HCH  
 
Respectfully submitted by Lisa Moore 


